
Sun City PRIDES, Inc. 
Membership Meeting 

March 2, 2024 
 

Meeting was called to order at 9:00am by Linda Liang, Treasurer 

The Pledge of Allegiance was given. 

February 3, 2024 Minutes: The minutes of the February Membership meeting were read and 
accepted by the Membership.  Moved and seconded with corrections by Molly Soblewski.  Vote 
affirmative and we declare it. 

Treasurer’s Report: See attached Treasurer’s report. The report was accepted by the Membership. 

Molly updated Discover SunCity  No movies tables only. Phase 3 did receive one new member from this 
event. 

Phase Updates: 

Phase 1  Kevin Herakovich 
Shout out to February good guys. All is well. 

Phase 2  Cheri Marchio 
New members: Frank Concotelli 
Mike Cullen, Ronn Enzweiler and Chuck Booth. See attached. 
PLEASE REPORT YOUR HOURS. Thanks to the snowbirds as well as our year round members. 

Phase 3  Val Bedoe 
New member:  Cliff and Bev Davis 

SQUAD 
Ron Bedoe thanked all members attending the Saturday cleanup gatherings. Squad has been split into 
Squad A at one location and Squad B at another location.  Ken Smith and his crew have worked on Bell 
from east side Auto Dealer to west side Surprise planting new oleanders. 

COUNTY UPDATE 
County list is to be submitted on Monday, 3/4/24.   Weed spraying on Del Webb.  County has been out 
in Phase 1 spraying weeds.  Because of all the rain Sun City received, weed spraying will continue after 
the rain stoppage. 

ROADS AND SAFETY 
Cindy Hintz reported.  Fire Dept new ladder tender joining in July.  Sheriff not attending. Increase in 
electric car and bike fires.  PHB2470 parking restrictions to be lifted.  ADOT will do road repair.   

COMMUNITY LEADERSHIP COMMITTEE 
Ken Smith reported that most of the Leadership Committee members were present: 
Posse, Can, RCSC and SCHOA. 
Lloyd Maple:  county sheriff not there-no additional report.  Scott Tyne Independent was present. 

SIGN:  Lloyd Maple. See attached report. 



EDUCATION COMMITTEE 
Trifold brochure to be updated.  Report to be made on Life Long Learning 3/13/24 presentation. 
SCHOA presentation to residents pushed to October, 2024. 
SCHOA meeting takes place on 4th Monday of every month 9:30am at the SCHOA office. 

 

PRIDES LUNCHEON 
Rosie was excused from today’s meeting.  Linda Liang gave report.  Luncheon  140   124 showed   
4620.00. 

$100.00 gift certificate to Big O.  Please let Rosie know should you not be able to attend. 
Ken Hodgens will identify the 2 people pictured in new article. 
Pins  Marg Haab will distribute member pins.  Anyone not in attendance to receive their pin will see 
their Phase Coordinators for distribution. 

ARBOR DAY 
Success  10 trees in and doing great at Peoria and 105th. 

GARAGE 
Ken Schueman gets alarm notification and asks to be relieved of this responsibility. 

The money jar was won by Russ Hodgden.   

The meeting was adjourned at 9:50am. 

The next meeting will be held on April 6, 2024 

Respectfully submitted, 

Val Bedoe 
Acting Secretary 
  



 


